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NORTH WAGGA  
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 
Building a Culture of Excellence 

: 6921 3533      : 54 Hampden Ave, North Wagga Wagga 

: www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   : northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

 

 
 

 
 

What’s on at NWPS… 
 
 

 Thursday 24th November P & C Meeting & Dinner at 6.00 pm at the Rules Club 

 Thursday 1st December Toil & Trouble – Yr 3-6 WWHS Performance 

 Friday 2nd December Community Thank You Morning Tea – 11.00 am in Hall 

 Wednesday 7th December 2016 Presentation Night at 6.00pm at WWHS 

 Tuesday 13th December Year 6 Graduation Dinner at 6.00pm  

 Friday 16th December Students last day for 2016 

 Friday 27th January School Development Day 

 Monday 30th January Year 1-6 Students return 

 Tuesday 31st January Kindergarten 2017 commence school 

   

Last week six students from our school attended Operation 

Art at the Wagga Art Gallery. First we did some warm-up 

drawings of a city using different materials. In the middle 

session we did printing – that was really hard – and lastly we 

made sculptures. I was so lucky to attend this class, it was 

awesome!                   By Ella Blay 

                                            COMMUNITY THANK YOU MORNING TEA 

The staff would like to thank the many people who have contributed to our wonderful school  

community throughout the year by inviting you to a morning tea on Friday 2
nd

 December at 11.00am.  

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

http://www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

ASSEMBLY  

The next school awards assembly will be held on Thursday 1
st

 December at 2.30pm in the hall with a presentation by 1/2V. Everyone 
is welcome to attend.  
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS – WEEK 6, TERM 3 

 

 

NOTES AND PAYMENTS TO BE RETURNED 

 Year 6 Farewell  - Menu selection & payment  - no later than Wednesday 23
rd

 November 
 “Toil & Trouble” - WWHS Performance Year 3-6  -  Permission note & $3.00  due NOW 

 
 

FINAL SCRIPTURE 
This week is our final scripture lesson for the year.  We extend a thank you to all who have been involved in delivering this program 
this year and invite you all to our Thank You Morning Tea on Friday 2

nd
 December starting at 11.00am in our hall. 

 

KQ Liliana Evans  
Eliza Tilly  
Marley Mullavey 

KS Zavier Lowing 
Chase Burgess 
Cody Bullock 

K/1L Reegan Edwards 
Addison Newton 
Jacob Spink 

1/2M Lily Sadler 
Indiana Robertson 
Taj Harper 

1/2S Nathanial Lowing  
Wil Frauenfelder  
Scarlett Wadley  

1/2V Harris Eyles 
Patrick Collins 
Joshua Pumpa 

LIBRARY 
EARLY STAGE 1:  Kevin Bjorklund 
STAGE 1:  Chloe Wilson 
STAGE 2:  Claire Feary 
STAGE 3:  Fatima Khan 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
      -  for class citizenship 
KQ    Talitha Nixon 
KS   Rachelle Walsh 
K/1L   Kevin Bjorklund 
1/2M Martha Tuckett 
1/2S  Bindi McFarland 
1/2V  Lottie Cattle 
3/4P  Ashton Harper 
3/4D  Alicia Orban 
4/5G  Myles Walsh 
5/6W  Matilda Harper 
5/6M  Caitlin Jolliffe 

3/4D Tobi Grentell 
Lacey Maurer 
Gian Evans Blondinau 

3/4P Melanie Philpott 
Ella Charles 
Moses Farah 

4/5G Liam McCaig 
Amelia Heinzel 
Lillyjana Paton 

5/6M Madelyn Davis 
Bailey Smart 
Kyle Doneley  

5/6W Heath McDonell 
Emily Ayton 
Breeanna Peat 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Kindergarten certainly charmed all of Wagga last week with their performances at the 
launch of the K-Mart Wishing Tree.  I have had numerous phone calls from K-Mart praising 
the efforts and behaviour of all our students, well done Kinder and their teachers! 
Our Stage 2 students all enjoyed their excursions last week.  The Albury excursion to the 
Great Aussie Fun Park was especially successful as far as student enjoyment and “fun 
factor” went.  Discussions are underway around incorporating Year 3 into that same event 
for a day excursion next year. 
The weather is certainly trying to convince us that we have started summer early!  A 
reminder that our “No hat, play in the shade” policy is being enforced to ensure all 
students are kept safe.  There has been a pile of spare hats in lost property of late.  Any 
with names have been returned to their owners, the rest have been washed and have 
gone over to the canteen for sale for 50 cents each.  It may be worth picking up a spare 
hat or two, though at the moment there are only small sizes available. 
Don’t forget this Thursday night is our final P&C Meeting for the year which means it will 
involve the P&C Committee Christmas Dinner. It will be held at the Rules Club in Fernleigh 
Road, starting at 6.00pm with a half hour meeting, then dinner from 6.30pm.  If you can’t 
get a babysitter, bring the kids too!  But please note, all children are in the care, 
supervision and responsibility of their parents. 
The final P&C Fundraiser event for the year is the Christmas Raffle.  A smaller-than-usual 
raffle ticket book has been sent home with the newsletter today.  The P&C is mindful that 
there has been a lot of fundraising in the second half of the year, but the opportunity to 
win a Panasonic Split System air conditioner, given how hot it has been, was too good not 
to try and pass on to some lucky ticket winner!  The raffle will be drawn on Presentation 
Night on Wednesday 7

th
 of December. 

 

 

Have a great week!  

 
Mandy Crocker 

 

CWA AWARD 
 

Congratulations to Eleanor Austin 
who was the first place winner of 
the CWA Country of Study: Mongolia 
project at the Oura CWA Branch.  
Eleanor’s project then went on to 
judging at the CWA Regional level 
and she earned an impressive highly 
commended award!   
 

Well done, Eleanor! 
 

 

 
 
 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 

Please be reminded that your menu choices and payments must be returned to the 
school office by tomorrow, Wednesday 23

rd
 November as numbers need to be 

finalised with the Commercial Club this week. 

 



WWHS PERFORMANCE  
All students in Years 3-6 have been invited to participate in the audience at the Wagga High production of Toil and Trouble.  Notes 
and money for the excursion are due back now.  This excursion complements our Creative and Practical Arts program of Drama. 

GREAT AUSSIE HOLIDAY PARK … By Myles Walsh & Kate Harris 
Last Tuesday, the Year 4 students went on an excursion to the Great Aussie Resort. The bus ride took over an hour, but it was worth 
it. When we got there we had lunch and then we got split up into our groups to do rock-climbing, canoeing and archery. The rock-
climbing wall was really high and hard to reach the top, the canoeing was hard to control, but the archery was a different story. It 
was really hard but still fun. Afterwards we had lunch and then went back to our dorms to unpack our stuff. For dinner we had 
chicken schnitzel, vegetables and potatoes. It was delicious and for dessert we had a yummy chocolate mousse. After dessert we 
watched a movie called Cloudy with a Chance of Meatballs and then we went to bed. 
The next day we had breakfast and then we packed up our dorms. After that we had our last activities which were low ropes or 
flying fox. The low ropes were fun. You had to get under the ropes without touching them. Then it was…..THE FLYING FOX! 
It was amazing but also scary because the tower was so high. Finally it was time to have lunch which was hotdogs. We then boarded 

the bus to come home. 
Overall it was really fun and also pretty sad to leave. When 
we got back to school I’m sure that most of us had a deep 
sleep. 

 

YEAR 3 BORAMBOLA EXCURSION 
 
On the excursion we went to Borambola. At Borambola the thing I liked the most was BMXing 
because it was so cool. My second favourite thing was canoeing because we got soaked by water 
and it was very fun. We played stuck in the mud in our canoes. The final thing I liked was archery 
and my favourite bit about that was hitting the target.                           By Jude Cattle 
 
On Tuesday I went to Borambola for a school excursion. The first thing we did was archery. I was 
bad at archery. The second thing we did was kayaking. When we went to take the paddles and life 
jackets back to the shed I fell on the Little Gobba Bridge. The last thing we did was BMX riding I 
crashed into Mrs Walker's bike. I liked Borambola because it was really fun.     By Ainsley Green 
 

K-MART WISHING TREE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CANTEEN NEWS 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Wed 23

rd
 November     Natasha Smart     

Fri 25
th

 November      Kirsty Barby, Marissa McMahon 
Mon 28

th
 November     Sheree Scott 

Our kindergarten students recently had the honour of singing at the 
opening of the K-Mart Wishing Tree Appeal. With official members of 
the community, the Mayor and staff from Mission Australia also 
involved in the proceedings, the students represented our school 
beautifully and stole the show! A big thank you to Mrs Quilliam for her 
time and patience getting all the students ‘performance ready’, all the 
fabulous support from relatives and friends who came to watch and to 
Mr Tilly for coming and taking photos …. keep your eye on the Daily 
Advertisier! Well done kindergarten, you’ve made us proud. 
                               Mrs Standley, Mrs Quilliam and Mrs Librando 

 



P & C RAFFLE  
A small book of 5 tickets has been sent home to each family with today’s newsletter. Please return ALL tickets, SOLD OR UNSOLD by 
Monday 5

th
 December. The raffle will be drawn on Wednesday 7

th
 December at Presentation Night. If you require extra books 

please contact the school office. 
 
BUS PASS PROCEDURES 
If a student has already been approved for school travel and their address, school or name changes, their details must be updated 
by the Parent/Guardian online at the Transport NSW website. Also, ALL students entering Kindergarten, Year 3 or Year 7 in 2017 
MUST have their details updated at the Transport NSW website. 
The website address for this is: apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updatedetails 
Once the online application form has been completed, parents are asked to print it out, sign and date the form, then return it to the 
students enrolled school for endorsement. 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

NORTH WAGGA CAR BOOT SALE 
This will be held on Saturday 26

th
 November at the rear of the Black Swan Hotel from 8am-1pm. Sites $20.00 each. There will be a 

coffee van and BBQ available along with a jumping castle, face painting and guessing competition. At 10am there will be the judging 
of the kids Christmas drawings and at 10.30am, a visit from Santa and a lolly toss. For further information or to book a site phone 
Heather Payne on 0417 788 542 or Catherine Porter on 0423 850 553. If you would like to help us to donate 100 new books for 100 
children in foster care for Christmas please leave a new book or cash at the North Shore Store, North Wagga or at the Car Boot sale.  
 


